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This document summarizes the report presented at the meeting of the Ad Hoc Working of CIDI in charge of reviewing the mandates on integral development (WG) on October 12, 2012, by the Chair of the WG, Minister Counselor Agustín Vásquez Gómez, Alternative Representative of El Salvador, on the meeting convened by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Joel Hernández, Permanent Representative of Mexico, with the Chairs of the committees of the Permanent Council (CP) and the working groups of the CP and CIDI established to review and prioritize the mandates of the General Assembly. 

The Chair said the meeting had been held on October 5, 2012, to reflect on the work accomplished to carry out the mandate assigned to the committees of the CP and the working groups of the CP and CIDI to review and prioritize the mandates of the General Assembly and to agree upon a deadline for completing them.

He said the meeting had focused on three primary matters:
1. Setting a realistic date for completing the work in the committees and working groups of the CP and CIDI, considering that the deadline established had already passed.
2. Learning the problems encountered by the various organs in undertaking the assigned review and prioritization.
3. Reflecting on the criteria that could be used to prioritize the mandates in the Permanent Council after the committees and CIDI have completed their work on the subject. 

The Chair said there had been a general consensus at the meeting on the need to include the mandates from the 2012 General Assembly in the current exercise of review and prioritization, which would entail extending the period covered from 2007-2012. He added that there had been a consensus on the lack of a uniform methodology from the CP, especially for the prioritization of the mandates.  

He said that it had been suggested that the Permanent Council adopt standard guidelines that could be used by all organs to prioritize the mandates. With respect to the topic of prioritization, he added that several Chairs had said that given the diverse nature of the mandates, the committees and working groups could do relative prioritization rather than absolute prioritization. 

He said that he had presented a detailed report on progress of the Ad Hoc Working Group of CIDI, telling them that the WG had found that the list of mandates in the development area presented by the CAAP had omitted many activities carried out by the Secretariat in response to mandates from the sectoral ministerial meetings and the process of the Summits of the Americas, which in some cases do not jibe with the explicit mandates in the General Assembly resolutions. 

He said delegations in CIDI were uncertain whether or not these mandates should be included in the current exercise, given the possible future implications for the work now done by the Secretariat, especially if it were to be decided that the only activities to be continued would be those mandated by the General Assembly that are within the established period. In this regard he noted the OAS Scholarships and Training Program, which would fall under the suggested hypothesis and has high policy importance for the member states.  

The Chair ended his report by saying that the Chair of the Permanent Council would present the following proposal on October 17 regarding the steps that should be taken to continue the work of review and prioritization of mandates, in the understanding that approval of said proposal by the CP should not halt the work underway in the committees of the CP and the working groups of the CP and CIDI:

1. To propose that the Working Group of the CAAP on the Review of OAS Programs, consulting with the Chairs of the working groups entrusted with review of mandates, propose standard criteria for prioritization of the mandates, and update the list of mandates to include those emanating from the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly in June 2012.
2. To propose that the Permanent Council extend the period for review of the mandates to December 2012.
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